
The Petersburg Borough as-
sembly passed a resolution at 
their meeting on Monday that 
transfers $778,000 from the bor-
ough’s Coronavirus Aid, Rev-
enue, and Economic Security Act 
special revenue fund to the Pe-
tersburg School District. 

As the school district prepares 
to reopen under a split in person 
and distance learning education 
schedule, the funding will go to-
wards COVID-19 related expen-
ditures, such as personnel costs, 
personal protection equipment 
and technology.  

“Implementing both the sys-
tems at the same time requires 
additional staff to provide in-
struction, support for special 
needs and high risk students and 
implement additional cleaning 
and disinfecting services,” said 
Superintendent Erica Kludt-
Painter.  

Most of the funding, at 
$355,000, will go towards addi-
tional teaching staff, paraprofes-
sionals and custodians, 
according to an attachment to 
resolution #2020-13. Kludt-
Painter said the extra teachers 
and paraprofessionals are 
needed to provide smaller class 
sizes to allow students to social 
distance themselves. They 
would also be able to provide 
support for distance learning.  

The additional custodians are 
needed for the new sanitation 
and disinfection demands. Ac-
cording to the resolution’s at-

tachment, $45,000 is set aside for 
hand sanitizing supplies and 
cleaning supplies.  

The school district is also set-
ting aside some of the funding 
for PPE and other hygienic 
needs. About $55,000 will be 
spent on touchless dispensers 
and faucets in classrooms, bath-
rooms and hallways; $10,000 is 
going towards PPE for staff and 
students; and $10,000 is allocated 
for portable hand washing sta-
tions and bottle filling stations.  

To meet the in person and dis-
tance learning technology needs, 
the school district is planning on 
spending $26,000 on additional 
technology equipment; $436,000 
for microphone systems and 
media connectors for remote 
learning; and $40,000 for a vir-
tual academy program, accord-
ing to the resolution’s 
attachment.  

One of the first questions the 
assembly had for Kludt-Painter 
was whether or not the Peters-
burg School Board had approved 
the funding request. Kludt-
Painter said the school board 
was aware of the request, but 
didn’t take official action on the 
matter.  

Some assembly members ex-
pressed concern over the school 
board not officially discussing 
the request, but School Board 
President Sarah Holmgrain did 
address the assembly at the start 
of the meeting on Monday and 
expressed her support for Kludt-
Painter’s request. 

“Our current budget doesn’t 
take into account for the current 

pandemic,” said Holmgrain.  
Kludt-Painter noted that the 

$778,000 appeal was a one-time 
request, considering the federal 
government is looking to release 
additional funding to school dis-
tricts nationwide as they prepare 
to start the new school year 
under COVID-19 protocols; 
however, the assembly had pre-
viously approved $70,178 to the 
school district from the CARES 
Act special revenue fund for per-
sonnel costs to respond to the 
pandemic and for PPE needed in 
the new school year.  

Mayor Mark Jensen asked 
Kludt-Painter if the borough 
could release the $778,000 over 
the course of several months 
while the school district is wait-
ing on possible federal funding. 
He also said he wanted to main-
tain a greater balance in the bor-
ough’s CARES Act special 
revenue fund should that money 
be needed elsewhere in the com-
munity.  

Kludt-Painter said the en-
tirety of the funding was needed 
before the school year as most of 
the funding would be spent on 
preparing the district for a split 
in person and distance learning 
education experience. 

“The cost for the majority of 
this is happening now,” said 
Kludt-Painter. “A lot of it has al-
ready taken place because we’re 
trying to stay ahead of ordering 
and planning for this.” 

The borough assembly ap-
proved the expenditure of 
$778,000 to the school district in 
a unanimous vote.  

In other borough action: 

-- The borough assembly ap-
proved a letter to the Alaska De-
partment of Education and Early 
Development supporting the Pe-
tersburg School District’s request 
to use their 2019/2020 average 
daily membership numbers to 
calculate the state’s funding for-
mula for the 2020/2021 school 
year. The request offsets the pos-
sibly lower than usual student 
count in the upcoming school 
year.  

-- The borough assembly 

postponed sending a letter to 
Sen. Lisa Murkowski, Sen. Dan 
Sullivan and Congressman Don 
Young regarding the COVID-19 
situation in Petersburg. The letter 
will be rewritten to include lan-
guage regarding local businesses 
and will go before the assembly 
at their next meeting.  

-- The borough assembly ap-
proved a joint response with the 
Alaska Municipal League detail-
ing Alaska Marine Highway Sys-
tem uses and needs.
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PUBLIC NOTICE 
PETERSBURG BOROUGH  

The Petersburg Borough is seeking to hire a professionally 
trained moderator to run a Community Meeting in Petersburg on 
Thursday, September 10, 2020 beginning at 4:00 p.m.  The  
meeting will focus on the Borough’s proposed Ordinance  
#2020-19 which updates Code Chapter 3.72 and provides for Civil 
Emergency Provisions and will include a public question and  
answer session.  For more information, please contact Borough 
Manager Giesbrecht at 772-5402 (sgiesbrecht@petersburgak.gov)  
or Clerk Thompson at 772-5405 (dthompson@petersburgak.gov).  
Published: August 6 and 13, 2020

NOTICE OF PRIMARY ELECTION 
Tuesday, August 18, 2020 

Polling Places Will Be Open From 7:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. 
 

Candidate Races on Ballot 
 

United States Senator 
United States Representative 

State Senator (Districts B, D, F, H, J, L, M, N, P, R, T) 
State House Representative (All 40 Districts) 

 
To find Your Polling Place Call: 1-888-383-8683 (In Anchorage call: 269-8683) 

Absentee In-Person and Special Needs Voting 
 

Absentee In-Person Voting will be available at many locations throughout the state beginning  
August 3, 2020.  For a list of locations and information on absentee voting, visit the division’s 

website at https://AKVoteEarly.alaska.gov or call your regional elections office below. If you are 
unable to go to the polls due to age, disability or serious illness, you may use the special needs  

voting process by appointing a personal representative to bring you a ballot. 
 
 

www.elections.alaska.gov 
 

Region I Office    Region II Office     Region II Office       Region III Office       Region IV Office 
       Juneau         Anchorage                Mat-Su                   Fairbanks             Nome 
(907) 465-3021    (907) 522-8683           (907) 373-8952        (907) 451-2835          (907) 443-8683 
1-866-948-8683      1-866-958-8683           1-866-958-8683       1-866-959-8683         1-866-953-8683 

 
Language Assistance  1-866-954-8683 Toll Free TTY  1-888-622-3020 
 

The State of Alaska, Division of Elections, complies with Title II of the Americans with Disabilities 
Act of 1990. If you are a person with a disability who may need special assistance and/or accommodation 
to vote, please contact your regional Division of Elections office to make necessary arrangements. 
Published: July 30 and August 6, 2020 

   

Sunday, Aug. 16  
1-3 PM 

582 Mitkof HWY  
Hot Dogs & Beverages 

provided, bring a dish and 
a story to share.  
Rain or Shine —  

Please dress for weather

Celebration 
of Life for  
David A. 
Peterson  

(907) 772-4229 • Mon. - Fri. 9:30a-5:30p, Sat. 10a-5p, Closed Sunday  

Lee’s Clothing

 
By BRIAN VARELA 
Pilot writer

Recycling
scenarios would be implemented over a five year 
period beginning in the 2022 fiscal year.  

The first scenario that FCS Group looked at 
keeps the borough’s recycling program the way 
it currently operates. The firm determined that 
sanitation rates would have to increase by five 
percent each year for five years to keep it operat-
ing at the current capacity, according to the rate 
study.  

The second scenario looks at the reduced fre-
quency of curbside pickup. Cotta said with a re-
duced frequency recycling program, the borough 
would stop collecting low value commodities, 
like mixed paper; as a result, the borough would 
be able to reduce the curbside pickup of recy-
clables to every other week. The borough would 
have to raise rates by 3 percent over the course of 
five years under the second scenario.  

Additionally, by collecting recyclables every 
other week, the sanitation department would be 
able to switch to a two-truck fleet from a three-
truck fleet. That third truck would be kept on 
standby and could be taken off the department’s 
vehicle replacement schedule.  

The third scenario eliminates the curbside 
pickup of recyclables in favor of various drop-off 
sites. Cotta said the borough can expect partici-
pation in the recycling program to go down as 
the convenience of curbside pickup goes away. 
By eliminating curbside pickup for recyclables, 
the borough would have to raise rates by two 
percent over the next five years.  

The last scenario eliminates the borough’s re-
cycling program altogether. By doing away with 
the recycling program, the borough would only 
have to raise rates by one percent over the com-
ing five years.  

“That would definitely be a controversial way 
to go,” said Cotta. “There’s a lot of people in the 
community that support recycling, want to con-
tinue recycling.” 

Cotta noted that by not maintaining the cur-

rent capacity of the recycling program, the sani-
tation department would have more time to do 
maintenance work to the baler and the facility.  

Since the presentation Cotta gave to the as-
sembly was just a brief overview of the rate 
study, he sought input on the best way to present 
the entire rate study to the assembly and public. 
He had hoped to set up a date for a public work 
session to bring the community into the discus-
sion on the future of the borough’s recycling pro-
gram.  

However, Assembly Member Jeff Meucci was 
upset that the entire rate study wasn’t presented 
to the assembly on Monday, calling Cotta’s one 
page summary of the study “inappropriate” and 
“substandard.” 

“I can’t be asked to respond to a question from 
the public based on this one piece of paper,” said 
Meucci. “I’ve been waiting for this document for 
quite awhile. To get a one page synopsis that I can 
barely understand, it’s a bit insulting to me.” 

Mayor Mark Jensen interjected and explained 
Cotta’s intention of presenting the full results of 
the rate study at a later date after he had some di-
rection on how best to move forward.  

Cotta also reiterated his desire to present the 
full rate study to the assembly and the public at 
an appropriate time.  

“There’s no attempt here to just do a two sen-
tence breakdown, and then get the assembly to 
vote on a rate scenario,” said Cotta. “Absolutely 
not. This is way too involved, and it’s too impor-
tant to too many members of the community to 
try and rush anything through. 

“I just wanted to clarify that since Member 
Meucci seems to think there’s some effort on our 
part to withhold information. That’s absolutely 
not what’s going on here,” continued Cotta. 

The summary of the rate study was not an ac-
tion item on Monday’s agenda, but the assembly 
did show interest in deciding on what the best 
method to present the findings to the public 
would be at the next meeting.

Continued from page 1

Assembly approves $778,000 to PSD

Alaska Airlines announced on Wednesday that starting 
Aug. 7 all passengers ages two years and older must wear a 
face covering at all times while in the airport and onboard 
their aircraft, according to an Alaska Airlines press release.  

If a guest is unwilling or unable to wear a face covering 
while at the airport, they will not be permitted to travel, ac-
cording to the press release. If a passenger on board a plane 
refuses to wear a face covering, that person will be sus-
pended from future travels, according to the press release.  

“We all need to look out for each other during this health 
emergency, and the best way we can do that – and prevent 
the spread of the virus – is to simply wear a mask or face 
covering when we’re around each other,” said Max Tidwell, 
Alaska Airlines’ vice president of safety and security, in a 
prepared statement. “Safety remains priority number one for 
Alaska Airlines and Horizon Air. Our tougher policy shows 
how important this issue is to us and our guests. If you don’t 
wear a mask, you won’t be flying with us.” 

In an email exchange between Dave Berg, cofounder of 
Viking Travel, and KC Hostetler, sales and community mar-
keting manager with Alaska Airlines, Hostetler said the air-
line company has been informing passengers of the change 
in policy prior to their departure date. 

AK Airlines: No mask,  
no travel, no exceptionsPUBLIC NOTICE 

PETERSBURG BOROUGH  
PLANNING COMMISSION  

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
Notice is hereby given that the Planning Commission, on 

Tuesday, August 11, 2020 at 12:00 pm will be holding a meeting 
and conducting a public hearing on ZOOM.  Interested parties 
should contact Karen Malcom at (907) 772-5423 to sign up to 
testify. The purpose of the public hearing is to receive public 
comment on the following: 

A. Consideration of an application for a conditional use permit 
for Eric Wolf at 581 Mitkof Highway (PID: 01-116-300) 
allowing for a home occupation. 

B. Consideration of an application from Alan Otness for a 
minor subdivision located at 696 Mitkof Highway (PID: 
01-173-010). 

C. Consideration of an application from Mike and Kay 
Schwartz for a minor subdivision located at 410-412 S 
Nordic Drive (PID: 01-011-041, 01-011-042, 01-011-043, 
01-011-044, 01-011-022). 

Interested persons desiring to present their views on the request, 
either  in  writing  or verbally, will be given the opportunity to be 
heard during the above mentioned hearing. Written suggestions or 
objections to the provisions of said requests may be filed with the 
Community & Economic Development Department, PO Box 329, 
Petersburg, AK 99833 at or before such meeting and will be heard 
by the Planning Commission at the time 
and place specified. Said hearings may be 
continued from time to time as necessary. 
Published: August 6, 2020

PETERSBURG BOROUGH 
REQUEST FOR BIDS 

The Petersburg Borough requests bids for 1,000 tons of 3/8” 
minus sand with an additive alternate amount of 500 tons of 3/8” 
sand, to be awarded over and above the base request of 1,000 tons, 
subject to available funds. 

All sand to be delivered and stockpiled at the Petersburg  
Borough Public Works yard by November 13th, 2020.  Bid  
Specifications and Documents are available at the Petersburg Public 
Works Office, located at 303 South Second Street, Petersburg, 
Alaska (Telephone 907-772-4430) or by mail at P.O. Box 329,  
Petersburg, Alaska 99833. 

Bids will be opened publicly on Thursday, August 20th at the 
Petersburg Borough Public Works Office at 1:00 PM local time.  
Questions may be directed to Chris Cotta, 
Public Works Director (Telephone  
907-772-4430). 
Published: August 6 and 13, 2020


